Dr Mark Collins
Dear Friends

Many critics of the RGS motion to reinstate large international field projects choose to characterise the proponents and their intentions as imperial throwbacks trying to reinstate 19th century expeditions of discovery.  This untruthful, unhelpful and undiplomatic caricature of contemporary, well-intentioned people with the Society’s best interests at heart has led to unnecessary polarisation of an issue that should have been, and perhaps still could be, settled through fair-minded negotiation and diplomacy.  In the current impasse the Society will certainly be damaged through the resulting schism and bitterness, which reflects well on no-one.

Let me give you an example of why the ideas put forward by the Beagle Campaign should be supported and are sensible.  On Friday I was at the Prince of Wales’s May Day Climate Change Event with businessmen from across Britain.  We were linked in by telephone to Pen Hadow in the Arctic.  You will remember he is drilling ice cores to see how fast the ice is regressing.  There is no doubt that it is going faster than was previously thought, and Pen spoke passionately about the problem, entreating businesses across the country to measure and reduce their carbon emissions.

Maybe the work could have been done another way by career scientists, but I found the link up to this modern-day explorer both inspiring and highly motivating.  Without doubt the audience of FTSE 250 CEOs were very impressed.  It takes motivational leaders like Pen Hadow to get messages across sometimes, and why shouldn’t the RGS have supported or initiated such a project?  It would have been excellent for the organisation and its members, and would have assisted membership and reputation, whilst at the same time providing opportunities for the scientific community to engage in a worthwhile endeavour.  There are many other such examples that one could think of, linked to key global challenges.

We have every reason to venerate the achievements of the great 19th century explorers, but our modern day equivalents, far from living in the past, are carrying out an important and valued function.  Fellows of the RGS should recognise this and take the Beagle Campaign seriously.

All the best,
